To

Cllr Stephen Greenhalgh, Cllr Nick Botterill, Chris Bainbridge, LIP@lbhf.gov.uk
I am writing as chair of hfcyclists following the meeting of hfcyclists on 1 February 2011.

I am pleased that the Draft LIP contains some measures to promote cycling, but in order to really address congestion, pollution, climate change, health and obesity issues a much more adventurous and less conservative approach is needed.

We responded to the first part of the LIP consultation in writing to Chris Bainbridge on 4 August 2010 following a meeting with Chris on 19 July 2010. I and Gerhard Weiss had a further meeting with Chris and Cllr Nick Botterill on 15 November 2010 explaining our suggestions for the LIP.
None of our previous suggestions were taken on board for the draft LIP, just our input was noted in the Community Involvement section of the draft LIP.

Our suggestions would help promote cycling and reduce pollution, congestion and climate change. They would create a safer and more pleasant environment for cyclists and pedestrians. Perhaps more significantly some would also save / generate money and help get H&F moving.

Since August 2010 three things have happened.
The first is that the Manual for Streets 2: Application of the Wider Principles has been published. It encourages design favouring pedestrians and cyclists. I hope that this will be reflected in the LIP
The second is that we have carried out an email survey of cyclists crossing Hammersmith Bridge. 92% would like to see a 20mph limit over the bridge. The responses to the open-ended questions show how horrible this experience can be for some cyclists. Having a 20mph limit or no overtaking of cyclists at the narrow points would not only help cyclists, but would reduce the number of cyclists using the footway. The results of this survey are attached as several pdf files.
The third is that you have launched the Get H&F Moving campaign.

Some of the points we made in our August response to the LIP would both save money and also help to get the traffic moving in H&F. These win-win points are
There should be a 20mph speed limit on residential roads.

By having a default speed limit it saves money which would be spent on installing separate zones. Making the streets more pedestrian and cyclists friendly would reduce the number of cars in the school run.

There should be action to reduce illegal parking in cycle lanes. 

This would really help get the traffic moving. Employing more wardens is a tactic used by Westminster which also generates further revenue. Extending the hours and areas where traffic flow is restricted by parking at the moment would also help to get the traffic moving.
The full list of the 7 points we made are as follows and explained in the attached document, LipResponse04082010.doc
1] There should be a 20mph speed limit on residential roads.

2] Making Hammersmith Bridge less dread inducing and safer for cyclists

3] There should be action to reduce cycle theft. 

4] There should be action to reduce illegal parking in cycle lanes. 

5] Performance Indicators 

6] Action should be taken pro-actively. 

7] The bus priority scheme on the South side of Hammersmith Gyratory.

I
I hope this is helpful

John Griffiths

Chair hfcyclists, local branch of the London Cycling Campaign

122c Edith Road

W14 9AP

020 7371 1290 / 07789 095 748

john@truefeelings.com
NOTE the attached documents can also be found as

http://www.hfcyclists.org.uk/bridge.htm
http://www.hfcyclists.org.uk/LIPresponse04082010.doc
and this as

http://www.hfcyclists.org.uk/LIPresponse14022011.doc
